 Great ABINGTON Parish Council:

 Internal Auditor’s Report: (2017/2018)
 Date: 13.06.18
Comments on internal control objectives (Page 5 of Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR), 2017/2018). References below are to JPAG ‘Governance and Accountability for Smaller Authorities in England: March 2018’
Objective A: 

Proper Book-keeping:

The cashbook spreadsheet appears to be generally up-to-date, regularly balanced, with the arithmetic correct (but see note below re: VAT). 
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective B: 
(a) Standing Orders and Financial Regulations adopted and applied.

Standing Orders and Financial Regulations have been revised and were adopted at the meeting on 26.03.18.  
Comments:

( The Parish Council does not appear to be compliant with the requirements of the Transparency Code for Smaller Authorities – this legislation is mandatory. The Parish Council website has links to some of the documents required to be made available by the code, but only up to May 2017. This should be addressed as a matter of urgency. [See JPAG ‘Governance and Accountability’ Page 42, Par 5.71]. 
( In my interim audit report I recommended that detailed and documented procedures for internet banking/e-payments are included in the Financial Regulations. The Parish Council meeting on 18.09.17 appears to have agreed appropriate wording, but nothing has been inserted in the revised Financial Regulations. 
( I note Parish Council Meeting minutes have not been numbered since March 2017. Numbering of pages ensures minutes are complete and in the correct order. 
(b) Payments controls:  
The Statement of Internal Control was reviewed on 26.03.18. 

A sample check was carried out on one minuted finance report (Parish Council meeting of 15.01.18). The table of payments appears accurate. Invoices in the file were checked against the spreadsheet, cheque stubs, and bank statements.
Comment:

( Precept Notices from the Recreation Ground Committee are available for the two instalments paid in January 2018, but there were no acknowledgements available confirming  that these payments had been received. These should be located (or requested).

(c) VAT 

I note a repayment received in July 2017 for VAT in the previous financial year.
Comment:

( VAT for cheque 153 appears to be incorrectly shown as £200 (when it should be £520).

(d) Section 137 payments.

I note no Section 137 payments are listed for 2017/2018. 
Comment:

( The purchase of a gazebo for community use for £374.09 may need to be categorised as Section 137. CAPALC may be able to advise.
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective C:

Risk Management arrangements: 
A formal statement of the Council’s general policy on risk management was reviewed and adopted on 26.03.18. No Risk Register however appears to have been drawn up. [See JPAG ‘Governance and Accountability’ Pars 5.92-5.94 and Page 61]
Comment:

( I recommend the Council gives urgent consideration to drawing up a Risk Register. I have supplied an example.  
Insurance:
Insurance cover has been reviewed and appears adequate, but see comment below under Objective H regarding assets covered.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective D:

Budgetary controls:

An Annual Budget for 2017/2018 was prepared with periodic updates of expenditure being given to councillors in the minutes and subsequently prior to meetings. There do not appear to be any significant unexplained variances from Budget, but an explanation of significant year on year variances will need to be included with the AGAR. 
Comments:

( Column headings for the Budget for 2018-2019 could be made clearer, with the second (central) column showing the date for the projections below, and the eventual addition of a final column showing year-end variances.  
( The Council may wish to consider including in the annual Budget more detailed plans for spending Section 106 funds.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective E:

Income controls:

Systems generally appear to be in place and satisfactory.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective F:

Petty Cash procedures:

The Council does not operate a Petty Cash system. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective G:

Payroll controls:

I note that a PAYE scheme is in operation for the Clerk’s salary, and appears to be operated correctly. Figures on monthly payslips appear to be accurately recorded. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective H:

Asset controls:

The asset register was updated in May 2018 with revised insurance values. 
Comment:

( I note the insurance policy shows cover in place for the defibrillator and ‘Flowerbed Structures’ but these items are not listed in the Asset Register. The gazebo similarly may need to be included on the register (and insured). 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective I:

Bank reconciliation:

An annual bank reconciliation has been carried out for each account, and periodic bank reconciliations are carried out. A copy of the bank reconciliation as at 31 March 2018 will need be included with the AGAR.
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective J:

Year-end procedures:

Year-end accounts have been prepared on the correct basis, the accounts appear to agree with the cash book and to be supported by an adequate audit trail from underlying records.

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Objective K:

Trustees’ responsibilities: 

I understand the Council does not act as sole trustee for any funds. 

Mike Gutteridge,   
Internal Auditor, 
13.06.18
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